
T R A N S M I T T A L   M E M O R A N D U M 

TO: The Honorable Mayor and City Council 

FROM:  Karl R. Amylon, City Manager 

DATE: August 11, 2020 

RE: Approving CARES Act Funds Transfer Agreement Between the 
Ketchikan Gateway Borough and the City of Ketchikan 

The Ketchikan Gateway Borough has requested that the City enter into a CARES 
Act Funds Transfer Agreement prior to releasing funding for the City’s utility relief and 
sheltering & food security programs. The attached agreement was prepared by the 
Borough and City Attorneys, who requested that it be placed before the City Council for 
consideration at its meeting of August 20, 2020. The terms of the agreement are self-
explanatory and require no elaboration on the part of my office. City Attorney Mitch Seaver 
will attend the City Council meeting of August 20, 2020, in order to address any questions 
and/or concerns that Councilmembers may have. 

A motion has been prepared for City Council consideration. 

RECOMMENDATION 

It is recommended the City Council adopt the motion approving the CARES Act 
Funds Transfer Agreement between the City of Ketchikan and the Ketchikan Gateway 
Borough and authorizing the City Manager to execute the agreement on behalf of the City 
Council. 

Recommended Motion: I move the City Council approve the CARES Act Funds Transfer 
Agreement between the City of Ketchikan and the Ketchikan Gateway Borough and 
authorize the City Manager to execute the agreement on behalf of the City Council. 
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